MINUTES
PLEASANT VIEW SOCIAL CLUB
P.O. BOX 1857

MONUMENT, CO  80132

Saturday, October 3, 2009
The Pleasant View Social Club (PVSC) held its Annual Fall Meeting at Fire Station 2, 15000 Sun Hills Drive on October 3, 2009.  Approximately 24 people attended.  Four new members joined the PVSC.  The following topics were discussed:

· Michelle Waggener, PVSC President, opened the meeting by welcoming attendees and stressing the need for a President, Secretary, and Treasurer to complete the board in order for PVSC to continue.  The new Board of Directors can determine the future direction of PVSC.  She conducted an informal survey of attendees as to the types of activities they would like to see in PVSC with the following results:
Picnic


13

Town Hall

22

Directory

11

Newsletter

13

Ice Cream Social
1

Potluck

4

· The El Paso County Sheriff’s Office representative presented a variety of information pertinent to Pleasant View.  
· Pleasant View is in District 1, which is generally bounded by County Line Road to the north, Highway 83 to the east, Interquest Parkway to the south, and Teller County to the west.  One deputy is assigned to District 1.

· Theft and criminal mischief are the most common crimes in our district followed by fraud, forgery, identity theft, and burglary.  He recommended use of a shredder for information that can be used maliciously by others.

· Only limited Humane Society service is available due to budget cuts.  
· Traffic is the biggest complaint in District 1.  
· Marijuana and heroin are the most prevalent drugs in our area.  He noted that El Paso County has 50% of the medical marijuana permits issued in the state of Colorado.  The average age of inhalant users is 8-10 years.  
· Several questions were posed by attendees.  One concerning gun shots in the area.  He recommended that the Sheriff’s Office be called as it is illegal to discharge firearms within or near residential areas.  This may be reckless endangerment. 
· Another question dealt with how to control speeding.  He responded that all would require a Department of Transportation (DOT) study and include yield signs, crosswalks, etc.  The County does not support speed bumps due to their impact on emergency services.  
· Another question dealt with response times which are currently 13-14 minutes versus a goal of 10 minutes.  
· A final question dealt with clearing a warrant caused by identity theft.  This is often very difficult to accomplish and requires persistence.
· The Wescott Fire Protection District presented an update on fire prevention in our area.  
· He mentioned that the district had received a grant to develop a Community Wildfire Prevention Plan, which should be completed later this year.  It may also provide funds to assist homeowners in their efforts to become more compliant with wildfire prevention recommendations.  
· A new fire station is currently in planning for the eastern edge of the district—an area with no fire hydrants and a significant number of accidents due to Highway 83 and Roller Coaster Road.  The most likely location will be near the intersection of Stagecoach Road and Highway 83. 
· He indicated that the Fire Department is willing to conduct both courtesy home fire inspections/assessments and wild fire assessments at no cost.  These can be requested by calling station 1 at 488-8680 and asking for the station captain.  
· Chief Edwards also indicated that the Wescott Fire Protection District is in consolidation discussions with the Black Forest Fire Rescue Protection District.

· Mr. Wayne Williams, El Paso County Commissioner District 1, addressed several topics. 
· He reviewed a number of transportation projects including the I-25 and Baptist Road interchange, Baptist Road, and Sun Hills Drive.  He indicated that no project is currently planned for Highway 83.  He also briefly mentioned the rezoning of the Gleneagle Golf Course Driving Range and how the County added a provision to require a plan to protect the remaining golf course.  
· He also discussed the budget cuts necessitated by the county’s use of a balanced budget for such things as Humane Society support, parks, etc.  He stated that the El Paso County budget is based on an average of $376 per citizen while most other counties of similar size have a budget ranging from $800-$1200 per citizen.  
· He was asked several questions.  One regarding snowplows blocking a driveway  with snow, of which he stated that likely nothing could be done, but that the county is adopting a new policy of no plowing on snows of less than 3-4” in depth due to budget issues.  
· Another question was asked about the other roads in Pleasant View, which have not been paved in over a decade. He explained the evaluation process used to determine paving priorities.  He also explained the procedure and responsibilities when a builder makes a road cut.  
· A final question dealt with the divider on Baptist Road with the response being that there was no money left in the project to provide patterned concrete as the bid of $600,000 was too expensive.  
· Mr. Williams, who is currently term-limited, indicated that he has recently filed papers to run for the El Paso County Clerk and Recorder position in the November 2010 election.  He may be contacted via email at waynewilliams@elspasoco.com.
· Jim Weilbrenner, Director, Academy Water & Sanitation District (AWSD) Board of Directors, provided a brief update on the AWSD providing background on the February 2009 Cease and Desist order issued by the state and efforts underway to satisfy the state, including the hiring of a new operator/manager, sludge removal from the lagoons of the waste water treatment plant, new operating procedures, and hiring of a new engineer (GMS Inc.).  He also discussed other topics including the Source Water Protection Plan; excessive copper levels and their mitigation; Sun Hills Drive paving and the resultant need for AWSD to raise 9 manholes and 6 valve control boxes at a cost of approximately $3500; the lightning strike at well #2, which necessitated the lifting of the pump and replacement of the pump motor and soft-start electronics at a cost of approximately $15,000; current bond payoff in 2014; the upcoming expense associated with meeting new ammonia standards, which our current waste treatment plant, which uses a lagoon system, will be unable to meet; efforts to repair the lower lift station and booster pump station; and the 2010 budget.

The PVSC annual election was conducted at the conclusion of the presentations with Linda Kean elected as President, Kurt Hufford as Vice President, Phil Bosma as Treasurer, Steve Fulton as Secretary, and Sam Hartman as Director At Large.  
The meeting concluded with a chili lunch at 12:00 PM.  
